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Prefatory note

First, on behalf of the Graduate School of Environmental Studies at
Tohoku University, I would like to express our deepest gratitude for your
continued understanding and support of our research and education. We
are very pleased to deliver you the 14th edition of our activity report,
which covers our accomplishments in the previous year.

Since April 2015, we have restructured ourselves from a single-
department system with the “Department of Environmental Science” to
the “Department of Environmental Studies for Advanced Society” and
the “Department of Frontier Sciences for Advanced Environment.” We
have decided to develop a two-department system in order to realize our
new goal, which features the two pillars of our research and education.
The first pillar involves strengthening our conventional one. This means
nurturing human resources that have a bird’s eye, global perspective on
environmental issues and the ability to implement countermeasures with
frontier environmental technologies (global “T-Type” human resources).
The second new pillar involves nurturing human resources that are
capable of creating solutions based on humanity-science interdisciplinary
environmental thought and freely assuming directorial roles in a variety
of positions and contexts (global “Convex-Type” human resources).

In addition to this new attempt at restructuring, we have seen a major
event take place in the completion of the new main building in 2016. With
the concept of “humanity-science fusion,” the Graduate School of
Environmental Studies was established as the fourth independent

graduate school of Tohoku University in 2003. Being an independent
graduate school without department organization means that the
laboratories that form the graduate school are scattered across campuses.
This makes communication among students and faculty members from
different backgrounds difficult, leading to the shared hope of overcoming
this scattering in order to realize the concept of humanity-science fusion.
Another issue was the capacity of the facility as a result of the increasing
number of students we accepted. The completion of the main building in
2016 is a giant step forward in solving those issues. This new main
building, completed on the Aobayama New Campus, will be a base to
accumulate laboratories over time, making it more convenient both for
students and faculty members and facilitating more exchange and a more
integrated operation of the graduate school. Through these developments,
Iam confident that our effort for the goal of the two-department system—
nurturing “a generalist who leads organizations and society with a wealth
of knowledge and an exceptional administrative ability” and “a specialist
who leads the world in the research of frontier environmental science”
will be further boosted.

Our society now has a strong demand for leaders who can address present
and future environmental issues that are only becoming more serious and
complex. We are committed to responding to such social demands and to
the will of students to change society, which is producing environmental
issues, itself. We will greatly appreciate your further and continued help
and encouragement of our research and education.





